
 
Village of Afton 

Board of Trustees Meeting 
Jack D. Bolster Community Center, Afton, NY 

March 13, 2017 
 
 

 
Minutes of the meeting of the Board of Trustees held March 13, 2017 at 7:00 pm in the 
Susquehanna Room, 105 Main Street, Afton, NY  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM  
 
 Present: Mayor Muller, Trustee Harvey, Trustee Simonds, Trustee Matthews and Trustee 
Zablocki. Also Present DPW Superintendent Joshua Sweeney 
 
Visitors: Austin Rowe, Kaia Fuller and Jesse Palmatier  
 

 A motion was made by Trustee Simonds authorizing Clerk/Treasurer to pay the  
following audited vouchers, Seconded by Trustee Harvey. All in favor, motion passed. 
General Fund Vouchers # 235 - 261, Totaling $14,287.00. 
Water Fund Vouchers # 69 – 73, Totaling $275.62. 
 

 A motion was made by Trustee Matthews to correct General Fund Abstract Voucher – 
Remove voucher #225 – in the amount of $226.62 payable to Monroe Tractor Implement 
Co. A check was already issued in the water fund vouchers. The total amount for the 
General Fund vouchers is $10,528.95. Seconded by Trustee Zablocki. All in favor, 
motion passed. (Second check not written).  

 
 Motion to accept previous minutes with no additions or corrections was made by Trustee 

Simonds, Seconded by Trustee Harvey. All in favor, motion passed. 
 
 
Monthly Report: 
 
 DPW/ Water: Report distributed.  
 Police Department.  Report distributed.  
 Code Enforcement: No representative.  
 Planning Board: A meeting was held. Looking at rezoning certain areas in the Village. Will 

be using the Village of Bainbridge as well as the County’s as a guide line.  
 Finance/Insurance: Up to date.  
 Christmas Parade Committee:  Looking for a new treasurer.  
 Grant Committee: A residential survey is being conducted within the village.  
 Parks Committee:  The Mayor informed the Village Board of Trustees that the committee 

will be holding a Chili Cook off Contest. It will be held at the New Town Hall on April 1st, 
2017 starting at 10 AM. 

 
 

Old Business: 
 

 Weiss Cleanup remains the same. – Placed on hold until spring.  



 A motion was made by Trustee Matthews to accept the NYMIR Municipal ban on weapons 
in the workplace as our new policy. Seconded by Trustee Zablocki. All in favor motion 
passed.  

 
New Business: 
 
 A letter was distributed to the Village Board of Trustees from a village resident with 

concerns of a sidewalk issue. Once the weather permits the sidewalk will be fixed. 
 

 The Mayor informed the Village Board of Trustees that the Code Officer Richard Metzger, 
has been in contact with the home owners on Spring Street in regards to trash removal. He 
has also spoken with a resident on the East Side about chickens.   

 
 The Village Board of Trustees were given the annual 2016 report from the Village Historian 

for their review. 
 

 DPW Superintendent Joshua Sweeney informed the Village Board of Trustees that last 
Thursday’s winds knocked out power at a number of locations within the Village.   

 
 The Mayor asked DPW Superintendent Joshua Sweeney about the progress on the water 

tower inspection.  
 

 Trustee Harvey asked the Village Board of Trustees to help with seeking a Memorial Day 
speaker for our annual parade.  

 
 A motion was made by Trustee Zablocki to adjourn our regular meeting at 7:30 pm and 

Seconded by Trustee Matthews. All in favor, motion passed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Ann Palmatier    
Clerk/Treasurer 
 
 
 


